
SPC College of Education (COE) 

Advisory Board Meeting 

MINUTES 

Tuesday, April 10, 2018 9:10 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. 

St. Petersburg College Epicenter – Room EPI 2-302 

 

Members Present Mr. William Aligood (for Mr. Lou Cerreta), Ms. Kim Newberry (Mr. Darrell 
Clark), Mr. Art Steulette, Ms. Diane Carlo, Dr. Susan Weber 

Members Not Present Dr. Marcia Austin, Ms. Kathy Dofka, Mr. William Lawrence, Ms. Antonette 
Wilson 

COE Staff Present Dr. Kimberly Hartman, Dr. Michael Poulin, Dr. Andrea Kelly, Dr. Meg Delgato, 
Ms. Marilyn Lovely 

Call to Order Meeting called to order at 9:10 a.m. by Dr. Kimberly Hartman, in Lou 
Cerreta’s absence. 
Board members were asked to review the minutes from the last meeting.  
A request to correct the spelling of Diane Carlo’s name. There were no other 
comments from the Board. 

COE Updates  

Dr. Kim Hartman Board members were asked to look at copies of the flyer for the new online 
ELED program. The program targets the Para to Professional program. The 
COE’s 2nd cohort is starting in fall. It features tuition that is less than half of 
the universities. Pinellas has committed to let Paras stay in their own 
classrooms. 

Dr. Michael Poulin Reiterated that the Ed Studies new interpreting track will roll out in August 

Dr. Meg Delgato Reminded to board that she is the Online ELED mentor. We admitted 10 for 
the spring. Dr. Delgato is their advocate/liaison, and troubleshoots for them. 
Out of the 10, all are staying in ELED, but one has decided to take some 
blended classes.  
The Secondary Science program in teach-out, but now all of the COE 
resources will go to Middle Grades Science which is going to an all online 
schedule. 

Diane Carlo Would current teachers be eligible for that program? 

Dr. Meg Delgato They could take coursework and sit for exam. Online could work to open 
avenues for those teachers. SPC will be doing a program refresh. 

Dr. Michael Poulin Depending on what the state requires we can offer coursework. 

Dr. Meg Delgato I wrote grant for lab lending kits for the online classes. That may help to get 
more people into Science Ed. 

Updates from the 
School Districts 

 

Diane Carlo 
Hillsborough 

NAEP results show Hillsborough County schools at the top for urban school 
districts. We are continuing to right-size budget. It is a challenge to hire new 
people in budget crunch, but we will get there. The path to move up in 
leadership is through high need schools. On June 19th HR is holding teacher 
interviews for external candidates. Recommend preparing teacher candidates 
for poverty areas. That is where the need is. 

Dr. Kim Hartman We have made dedicated effort to place interns in high needs schools 



Diane Carlo Classroom management is getting more of a systematic approach. That is 
coming together. On a side note, Diane shared that she will be retiring in 
December. 

Kim Newberry 
Pasco 

Pasco County has a new middle school opening next year. Wendell Krinn 
Technical High School is also opening next year. The critical needs are in 
Science and Math. There was a job fair in March and we offered provisional 
contracts to interns who will work in poverty schools.  

Dr. Kim Hartman The Pinellas grow your own model is called the ELITE Educators program. Our 
first cohort is finishing this year.  

William Aligood 
Pinellas 

Pinellas is moving to a focus model evaluation plan that brings Marzano down 
to 23 elements. It goes to the board in May. 
The Springboard to Success is working on recruitment not just new hires but 
also for new 1 to 2 year teachers. It is a solid program and we have had great 
success. 

Dr. Kim Hartman Is it a paid program? 

William Aligood Yes, they are hired and paid for the 6 week program.   
Placement of interns – we are recruiting great teachers for Clinical Educator 
training.  
I will be participating in Equity and Restorative Practices training in 
Tallahassee. All schools will now have a licensed equity trainer. 

Art Steulette Preparing teachers for Marzano light (focus model). There is a training in 
Orlando in July. Marzano will be there. It uses condensed indicators and is   
simpler and easier.  
Our Interns are going well.  
Safety in schools – all Pinellas schools will have a resource officer. The 
question is what they will actually do all day. There are some kinks to work 
out, including how we will pay for them. 

Dr. Kim Hartman We can send ELED flyers to schools. They can be sent electronically to 
Hillsborough, Pasco, and Pinellas 

Dr. Susan Weber Is the COE embedding Marzano in courses? 

Art Steulette You already embed Marzano in your ELED courses. 

Dr. Meg Delgato Yes we do. 

Dr. Kim Hartman We can embed aspects in Ed Studies Preschool track. 

Dr. Andrea Kelly We are working on fine tuning the ED Studies Preschool track. 

Topics for next 
Meeting 

 

Dr. Kim Hartman Recruitment 

William Aligood Next steps after graduation in Pinellas will be annual event for recruitment 

Diane Carlo Hurricane Tips 

Dr. Meg Delgato Recruitment and retention 

Kim Newberry Second career people 

Dr. Michael Poulin Our EPI program is available for the second career people 

Meeting adjourned 
9:55 PM 

 

Time and Date of Next 
Meeting 

TBD 

 


